
 

Newsletter  35 

24th June 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

As we approach the end of term there is no stopping our children! There have been various activities 

taking place this week alongside our usual curriculum.  

As the weather remains unpredictable please ensure that your child comes prepared! On those hot 

days please ensure your child has sun cream applied and a hat in school. For those rainy days please 

send your child in with a waterproof so they can still access our outside play areas. 

The letter below gives information about our sports day event, it will be great to be able to run this 

again. Also reminders below about our 'Meet the Team / BBQ' event which is fast approaching. 

 

Have a lovely weekend.  

 

Lisa  

Lisa Hodgkison 

Headteacher  

  



News 

Roberts Recycling 
On Thursday 14th July we will be having a clothing collection as part of the Roberts Recycling for 

schools program. Clothes will be weighed out, and funds will go towards the Friends of Springfield to 

help improve play facilities at school. This will also support work towards our eco-schools award. 

Bags will be going out towards next week.  

Please don't send any in before the collection date.  

Further information will follow next week.  

 

 

Sports Day 
We are very excited to announce that we will be having a sports day this year!  

A letter has been sent to all Parents/carers on eSchools. Any questions about the day should be 

asked to your child's teacher.  

We are all looking forward to the day!  

 



Social Media 
We are very excited to have launched our school Facebook page @springfieldcrewe. We’ve got lots 

of plans to develop community engagement now that we’re creating our new normal so please like 

and share it to her as many people interacting with the page as possible. 

 

Choir 
Some of our choir went to the Cheshire East Learning Disability Conference on Monday and wowed 

the audience of over 150 people with their first public performance since covid!  

We could not be any prouder of them and were blown away by the number of compliments received 

(Jack counted 32!).  

The video from the event will be shared on the Facebook page when we get to 100 likes…we just 

need 4 more likes!!  

 

EFL Prize Winner 
Congratulations to Mrs Shillito who spotted her son Jack, holding a 'You've won a Prize' banner in 

one of his EfL pictures.  

There are still two unclaimed prizes this week so keep checking your EfL pictures to see if you are 

our next lucky winner. 

Contact Mr Oakes or reception if you think you've spotted one.  

 

Duke of Edinburgh Expedition 
Last week students from 6MH and 4MW completed their Duke of Edinburgh Expedition.  

Students completed a two day canoe journey from Bollington, near Macclesfield, to Marple in 

Stockport. Students camped over night sleeping in tents, cooking their own evening meal before 

toasting marshmallows over an open fire. All students have now completed all 4 Sections of the 

Award, which include 3 months of Volunteering, Physical Activity and learning a New Skill.  

With all these sections completed, Springfield School have 13 Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Awards this 

year, which is amazing.  

Well done and a big congratulations to all involved. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Derwen College 
On Friday last week, class 4AP visited Derwen College in Oswestry, a specialist college which 

provides further education for students with special educational needs and disabilities. 

We met another class like ours and had a tour of their site and facilities. It was a lovely morning.  

 

Circus Visits 
We have had two circus visits over the last two weeks. The first visit was from Leek Circus Academy 

and the second visit was from The Bezerkaz Circus Project. 

NHS Big Tea-Party 

On Friday 1st July, we will be joining the nation in hosting an NHS Big Tea party to raise funds to 

support NHS staff, patients and volunteers when they need it most. 

Each class will be holding their own tea-party and we would welcome any donations of cakes etc.  

(Please remember that we are a nut free school.) 

Cash donations can be sent in to school on 1st July. 

Thank you for your support. 

 

 



The School GATE 

Questions and discussions:  

Thank you to those parents who attended the Coffee morning, it is good to open up if we can. Life is 

hard for so many our families. As discussed, it is good to talk to someone and that someone can be: 

• Family 

• Friends 

• Work colleague you can trust 

• School teachers 

• Professionals such as a GP 

Have a sunny weekend.  

 

All sessions are held in the Café at the Apollo Buckingham site.  

• Thursdays at 9.30am for Primary  

• Fridays at 9.30am for Secondary 

Term time only, no booking required. 

Friends of Springfield 

Summer BBQ / Meet the Teacher 
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Fundraising 
Sign up for free donations - £330 raised last year! 

The last couple of years have been a difficult time for fundraising and rises in the cost of living 

continue to make that a challenge, but there’s a way you can still help raise funds for our school that 

won’t cost you a penny. Since June 2021, the school has raised around £330 from those of you who 

have signed up and we know that so many more of you, plus your family, friends and colleagues 

could sign up too. 

Just by registering with Easyfundraising and Amazon Smile and choosing Friends of Springfield 

School, Crewe, over 6,000 shops and sites will donate to for FREE every time you use 

easyfundraising to shop with them and every Amazon order you place generates funds for us too – 

even if you use Amazon business to order supplies for work. This means you can support the school, 

when you get your groceries, order a takeaway, renew your insurance policies or buy anything else 

online – at no extra cost to yourself! If you haven’t signed up yet, it’s easy and completely FREE to 

use.  

There are easy desktop and app reminders, so once you’re signed up, you don’t need to do a thing! 

Easyfundraising - go to the www.easyfundraising.org.uk or download the app to get started 

Amazon Smile - go to your Amazon account tab and click Amazon Smile to sign up 
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If you have any questions, please contact Helen.knight@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk. 

Let’s raise some money! 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/
mailto:Helen.knight@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk


 

Information 

We have received the following from Sarah Jacklin, Local Area Co-Ordinator, Adult Social Care 

Learning Disability and Transition Team  

• Congleton Cricket Club Disco – Please see the attached flyer for the disco being hosted by 

Councillor Rob Moreton and the team at Congleton Cricket Club this weekend 26th June 

2022. 

• SUSO – have shared with us their up and coming activities for the month of July please see 

attached documents for further information along with this I have shared the link for the 

website which shares with you the activities being hosted for this week;  WHAT'S ON... | 

SUSO Macclesfield (maccsuso.org.uk) 

• Sandbach Activity Leaflet – our Communities Team have shared a really useful leaflet with 

some groups and information about what’s on in Sandbach please see attached for further 

information. 

• Wishing Well – have shared with us their latest programme with lots of activities that have 

restarted or are new covering lots of locations across the south of Cheshire open to all.  I 

have attached them for you to have a look at. 

• Pride of Romani Event – this week there is an exciting first time event being hosted on 

Friday the 24th June 2022 at Nantwich Civic Centre open to all please see the attached for 

further information. 

• Everyone Can – my colleague has shared with me an exciting link that may be of interest 

they host gaming sessions for children and adults of all abilities, they have various control 

methods to ensure everyone gets a game and they will match technology to your needs to 

ensure you can play; http://everyonecan.eventbrite.com/ all hosted in a safe 

environment.  All sessions are free and they have an accessible lift for wheelchair users. 

• Petty Pool Plus – please see the attached summer activities being hosted by Petty Pool Plus 

that I have attached which includes costs and the contact for further information open to 

everyone. 

 

 

Reminders 

For new and existing parents please remember that we are a Nut Free School and be mindful of 

this when sending in snacks or packed lunches. 

https://www.maccsuso.org.uk/about
https://www.maccsuso.org.uk/about
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Feveryonecan.eventbrite.com%2F&data=05|01||bcfc2e3979584abd6e4008da3f09adcc|84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa|1|0|637891608043342907|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=YmGDhD4kxpwwCvJ26ax%2FJQ0iy%2FFTnRXPQOIGuskmy64%3D&reserved=0


Our NHS Team 

To support the Big Tea Party, our NHS Team will be holding a raffle next week. 

Tickets are £1 for a strip of 5 tickets and the many prizes include a handmade bird feeder, vouchers 

for a child's haircut, voucher for a set of gel nails, cakes and more. 

Please send money for tickets into school with your child. 

Nursing Team 
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are:  

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this.  

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this. 

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday to Friday   

Hannah Bennett, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday; and is part of the 

Therapy Outreach Programme.  

Lucy Webb, Occupational Therapist works Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; and is part of the 

Therapy Outreach Programme.  

Yvonne Williams, Occupational Therapist works on a Monday.  

 Physio/OT direct line:                        01270 826153 

Wheelchair assessment unit:            01270 826323 

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare           0151 6536000 

Speech Therapy 
Phone the school on 01270 691900  or on direct line 01270 826152.  

EmaIl:   joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk 

              alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk 

              beth.black@mcht.nhs.uk 

Or contact via eSchools. 

  



Contact Us 

If you need to contact us : 

Springfield School 
Crewe Green Road 
Crewe 
CW1 5HS 
 
Telephone:  01270 691900 
 
Email:  head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 

https://head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk

